

## Holy Trinity C of E Primary School

"A Church School community aspiring for all to live life to the full"



## **Head Teacher:** Mr David Le Templier

email:admin@holytrinity.gloucs.sch.uk www.holytrinity.gloucs.sch.uk

Jersey Street, Cheltenham Gloucestershire, GL52 2JP Tel. 01242 515778

Tuesday 8th July 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to share the outcome of our recent Ofsted inspection, which took place on 17 and 18 June 2025. The inspection was a thorough and reflective process, and I am proud to inform you that Holy Trinity Church of England Primary School has been judged 'Good' in all areas. We are thrilled that the hard work and dedication of our staff, pupils, and wider school community have been recognised.

## Key Highlights from the Report

- Pupils enjoy attending our inclusive and welcoming school, where strong relationships between staff, pupils, and families are central.
- Pupils behave well, show kindness, and older pupils act as positive role models.
- A broad and ambitious curriculum is in place, with clear progression from Early Years to Year 6.
- Reading is a priority, with consistent phonics teaching and a wide range of books that foster a love of reading.
- Pupils with special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND) are well supported and achieve
- The early years provision gives children a strong start, promoting independence, communication, and emotional development.
- Pupils are well-prepared for life beyond primary school, understanding British values, diversity, and how to stay safe online and offline.
- Staff well-being is prioritised, and leadership is described as considerate and effective.
- Governors play a strong strategic role and are well-informed about the school's strengths and areas for development.

The report notes that in some areas of the curriculum, repeated errors in pupils' written work are not consistently identified and addressed. We are already working to ensure a more consistent approach to feedback and correction.

This outcome is a testament to the strength of our school community. Thank you for your continued support and partnership in helping us provide the very best for your children.

The full report will be available on the Ofsted website once published. If you have any questions or would like to discuss the findings further, please feel free to contact us.

Best wishes.

D Le Templier

Helen Morris Chair of Governors

Helen Morris

David Le Templier Headteacher



